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63/256. Comprehensive proposal on appropriate incentives 
to retain staff of the International Criminal Tribunal 
for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the 
Former Yugoslavia

The General Assembly,

Having considered the report of the Secretary-General on the comprehensive 
proposal on appropriate incentives to retain staff of the International Criminal 
Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia,1

Having also considered the related chapter of the report of the International 
Civil Service Commission for the year 2007,2

Having further considered the related report of the Advisory Committee on 
Administrative and Budgetary Questions,3

Recalling its resolution 61/274 of 29 June 2007 on the comprehensive proposal 
on appropriate incentives to retain staff of the International Criminal Tribunal for 
Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia,

1. Takes note of the report of the Secretary-General on the comprehensive 
proposal on appropriate incentives to retain staff of the International Criminal 
Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia;1

2. Endorses the conclusions and recommendations contained in the report 
of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions,3 subject to 
the provisions contained in the present resolution;

3. Takes note of paragraphs 14 and 15 of the report of the Advisor y 
Committee;

4. Recognizes the critical importance of retaining highly-skilled and 
specialized staff in order to successfully complete all trial proceedings and to meet 

_______________
1 A/62/681.
2 Official Records of the General Assembly, Sixty-second Session, Supplement No. 30 and corrigendum 
(A/62/30 and Corr.1), chap. II.B.
3 A/62/734.
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the targets set out in the respective completion strategies of the Tribunals in a timely 
manner;

5. Requests the Secretary-General to use the existing contractual 
frameworks to offer contracts to staff, in line with dates of planned post reductions 
in accordance with the relevant prevailing trial schedules, in order to remove 
uncertainty with regard to future employment with the aim of ensuring that the 
Tribunals have the necessary capacity to complete their respective mandates 
effectively, as recommended by the International Civil Service Commission in 
paragraph 21 (b) of its report.2
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